
W E L C O M E 
VISION The Wyong Catholic Parish is a welcoming, caring dynamic community 

MISSION STATEMENT We will live and proclaim the message of the Gospel :   

Engage, Participate, Reach out and Transform 
18TH FEBRUARY 2024 FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT   

 WYONG CATHOLIC PARISH  
ST CECILIA’S CHURCH, ST JOHN FISHER MASS CTR & ST PETER’S CHAPEL 

Under the Pastoral Care of the  
Society of Our Lady of The Most Holy Trinity (SOLT) 

 Reflection 18.02.24  
 

FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 
 

'[Jesus] shared our human nature in all things but sin' (Fourth Eucharistic Prayer). Expanding this affirmation, the 
Epistle to the Hebrews states, that, in Jesus, 'we have one who in every respect has been tested as we are, yet 
without sin' (Hebrews 4:15) - a truth graphically illustrated in the Gospel accounts of Jesus' confrontation with 
Satan during the forty days he spent in the wilderness before proclaiming his mission. 'The time is fulfilled,' he 
said to the Galileans, and the kingdom of God has come near; repent, and believe in the good news. Though this 
kingdom 'is not from this world' (John 18:36), as Jesus assured Pontius Pilate, it is 'among us' here and now (Luke 
17:21). The beginning of Lent is a good time to reflect on these texts. Paul's advice is: 'Do not be conformed to 
this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your minds, so that you may discern what is the will of God - 
what is good and acceptable and perfect' (Romans 12:2). 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
 

St Cecilia’s Church, Wyong   
 

Every Friday evening during 
Lent at 6:30pm. 
Please join us, as we  
prayerfully walk the Way of 
the Cross. 

LENT  
 

A time for: 
 
 

- Praying  
 

- Fasting  
 

- Almsgiving  

Project Compassion 
This year, Project Compassion brings you the stories of three resilient women from 
three different corners of the world. They are facing vastly different challenges, but 
are all united by one dream: to create a better tomorrow for all future generations.  
Together, we can help vulnerable Communities face their challenges  today  
and build a better tomorrow For All Future Generations. 
You can donate through Project Compassion donation boxes and envelopes 
available from your Parish, by visiting lent.caritas.org.au, or by calling  
1800 024 413.  

http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion


Adam Dewey 
Plumber, Drainer & Gas Fitter 

0423 123 823 
ajcoastalplumbing@gmail.com 
facebook.com/ajcoastalplumbing 
Lic No. 235651C  ABN 48 478 409 487 
Committed to quality plumbing solutions at affordable prices 

 

250 Club Update 

Adam Dewey 
Plumber, Drainer & Gas Fitter 

0423 123 823 
ajcoastalplumbing@gmail.com 
facebook.com/ajcoastalplumbing 
Lic No. 235651C  ABN 48 478 409 487 
Committed to quality plumbing 
solutions at affordable prices 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR  

OUTSTANDING SUPPORT 
 

250 NUMBERS SOLD 

Weekly Prizes are $50 – 1st & $20 – 2nd 

Monthly Prizes are $200 – 1st & $50 – 2nd 

and will be last weekend of the month. 

DATE Type 1ST 2nd 

17th/18th 
February 

 
weekly 

244 Peter Cesca  17 Fred Crowe  

ON SALE—God’s Word—Daily Reflections Book 2024 

Books are now for sale $20.00 each. Please come and see me in the office to purchase. 

Margaret  

Please Note: 

The Vinnies box will no longer be left in the Church unless we have a special drive. 

If you have donations, please take them donations straight to Vinnies – Howarth Street, Wyong. Thank you. 

250 CLUB 2024 
 

The 250 club in 2024 will run for the whole year, 

with prize results in the Bulletin each week. 

Sign up notice information: This sheet is  

available at the church doors for those  

parishioners who were not at weekend Masses 

when these sheets were handed out. The full  

detail of the 2024 Club is part of this sheet.  
 

Numbers Sale: Cost:  

$60 upfront or a payment of $10 by 20th of 

March, April, June, July. September and  

October. (This equates to less than $1.20 per 

week) 

Prizes:  Weekly $50 and $20; Monthly $200 and 

$50 Christmas $500, $250, $150, and $50 

All prizes are contingent on the sale of all 250  

numbers. Updates of sales numbers will be in 

each week’s bulletin.  

Information contact persons are:                                                         

Maureen Roast   0435 245 849 

Anne Hooley      0428 149 793 

Kerry Bugden    4388 2938 

Thank you for your support. 

SALE OF NUMBERS LAST WEEKEND  

TOTALLED 125 TICKETS. 

A GREAT RESPONSE SO FAR! 

The Reliquary (Shrine) 
The relic committee has had two meetings and visited the 
reliquary (Shrine) of Pope St. John Paul at St. Patrick’s, 
Gosford. With the information learned, we are aware of the 
many different steps which will need to be completed for the 
establishment of our Shrine for St. Cecilia. 
The most important message learned was that all parishioners 
must be given the opportunity to provide input. Slips of 
paper and a green box will be available in both churches for 
you to record and place your ideas. Your comment(s) may be 
anonymous or signed. The boxes will be cleared weekly until 
11 March. 
Suggested areas for comment could include- 
a)The part you would like to play in the development: b) A 
simple/ elaborate reliquary; c) Appearance of the reliquary 
itself; d) Surrounds for the reliquary; e) Cost considerations; 
f) Donations; g) Fund raising; h) Security of the reliquary 
itself; i) Security for the whole church; and j) Any other  
suggestions or ideas. 
 The only decisions that have been made already are. 
1 Installation of the relic will occur on Saturday 23  
November 2024. 
2. The location of the relic will be on the wall closest to the 
lectern –that is on the right-hand side facing the altar. 
With the raising of our relic as a Shrine and having the  
prayers of St Cecilia with us will boost out church as a centre 
of pilgrimage and faith renewal.  
The relic committee thanks you for your support for this  
momentous happening for our parish. Please speak to any  
committee member if you have any queries. Committee  
Members: Father Raul, Anna Atayde, Maureen Roast, 
Maureen Kiernan, Noela Ahearn, Caroline McNamee, Jo 
Helm, Margaret Vandenberg, and Kerry Bugden.  



 

Property Transfer Professionals 
ARLENE BARNETT Licensed Conveyancer  - JP 
02 4353 1340  48A Pacific Hwy Wyong  
propertytransfer@bigpond.com 

www.conveyancernsw.net.au 

Specialising in: Land & Business Sale or Purchase  
Mortgages & Commercial Leases, Retirement Villages 

HomeCaring Wyong 

Lifestyle and health solutions 
Home Care and NDIS  packages tailored 
for you. 
Cruz Calero-Mena   0455 505 292    
Email:  cruz@homecaring.com.au 

 World Day of Prayer 
 
Invitation to the ladies of Wyong Catholic Parish. 
We would love to share our prayers with you. 
Place: Wyong Baptist Church—100 Alison Rd, Wyong 
Date: Friday 1st March 2024 
Time: 10:30am 
Morning tea will be served  
Countries to be focused upon are: Palestine 
The World Day of Prayer is an international ecumenical 
Christian laywomen’s initiative. It is run under the motto 
“Informed Prayer and Prayerful Action,” and is celebrated 
annually in over 170 countries on the first Friday in 
March. The movement aims to bring together women of 
various races, cultures and traditions in a yearly common 
Day of Prayer, as well as in closer fellowship,   
understanding and action throughout the year. 

St John Fisher—Opening School Mass 
Dear Parishioners, 
You’re invited to attend the opening school mass at  
St John Fisher School, Tumbi Umbi, on Thursday 22nd 
February at 9:15am in the school hall. 
There will be a small morning tea held after the  
service. All are welcome to join.  

INVITATION – Lenten prayer mornings at St Peter’s Catholic College 
 
As the season of Lent begins, we are excited to extend a warm invitation to you to join us every Thursday 10am 
at St Peter’s College for our Lenten prayer mornings.  
During these Prayer mornings we will come together to reflect, pray & delve into the spiritual richness of the 
Lenten season. 
This program paves a way for – community bonding, guidance through the Lenten journey and enhanced  
understanding of Lent. 
For more information, please contact Jo Helm, Parent Engagement Co-Ordinator on 7256 1971 or  
joanne.helm@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

WYONG PARISH COMMUNITY COLLECTIONS 
2024 

Each year as a parish we have three donated item 
collections supporting the disadvantaged members 
of the community. These collections are in Feb/
March/April (Wyong Neighbourhood Centre), June 
(Vinnies Winter  
collection) and December (Vinnies Christmas  
collection).  
 

We ask that individual items are placed in the  
collection baskets which will be available at the front 
of both churches. This collection drive will run from 
14th February—7th April .  Collection baskets will 
be emptied each week. 
This year we are supporting Wyong Neighbour 
Centre. Please see below suggested items which 
can be donated. These items are those specifically 
needed by the disadvantaged people the charity 
supports.  
More information on the charity can be found at the 
web address listed: 
 

Wyong Neighbour Centre Inc— 
https://www.wnci.org.au 
Suggested donated items may include: 
Long-life milk, Noodles, Pasta, and rice, Good  
quality tinned  fruit, food and meals (with ring pulls), 
Soups, spaghetti, Museli bars and long life snacks, 
Breakfast Biscuits/Cereal, UHT Milk,  Noodles, 
Crackers, , Lollies/Chocolate, Chips, Tea,  
Cappuccino sachets, Water/Juice, Beanies, Gloves, 
Scarves, Blankets.  
 

Please place all your items into the trolley provided 
at the front of the church.  Thank you for your  
generous donations. Any help will be greatly  
appreciated. 

https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d
https://www.catholiccaredbb.org.au ›%20mary-macs-place%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%0d


TUGGERAH SPORTS & SPINAL 

PHYSIOTHERAPY 
Ricky Li 
Registered NDIS provider 
Phone 4355 4445  
www.tuggerahphysio.com.au 

 MASS TIMES 

Children’s Liturgy at the following 

Masses 

St Cecilia’s 5:00pm Mass Saturday 
St Cecilia’s 9.30am Mass Sunday 
St John Fisher 5pm Mass Sunday 
 

BAPTISMS, WEDDINGS AND  

FUNERALS PLEASE CALL THE  

PARISH OFFICE  
 

Mass St Barnabas, Yarramalong 

1st Sun of  month 11.15am  
Filipino Mass St Cecilia’s Church 

3rd Sun of the month 12pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick  

First Friday of the Month  

St Cecilia’s During 8.00am & 11.30am 
Mass  
St John Fisher During 9.15am Mass 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  

St Cecilia’s   Daily 7am-8am  
St John Fisher 1st Fri 8.45 - 9.15am 
 

Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual 

Help Saturday—St Cecilia’s &  

Wednesday—St John Fisher (after the 
8am Mass)   
 

Devotion to the Divine Mercy 

St Cecilia’s Fri after the 8am Mass 
St John Fisher Fri after the 9:15am 
Mass 

Prayer groups 
St Cecilia’s Rosary Group Tues after 
8am mass followed by Divine Mercy 
St Cecilia’s Legion of Mary 9am Wed 

Meetings  
St Cecilia’s Choir practice every Tues 
night 5pm to 6pm  
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting  
PPC Secretary; Kerry Bugden  
Ph: 02 4388 2938  

Emergency Priest Contact  
Fr Raul ph: 0450 115 099     
Fr Alex ph: 0432 947 245 
Fr Teody ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Office  23 Byron Street Wyong  
Phone: 02 4352 1011  Po  Box 385 Wyong 2259 
Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9.30am to 2.30pm   
 

Parish Contacts 
Parish Priest Fr Raul Balute, SOLT ph:0450 115 099  
email: raul.balute@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Assistant Priest Fr Alex Barnedo, SOLT ph: 0432 947 245  
Assistant Priest   Fr Teody Medina, SOLT ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Secretary Margaret Vandenberg ph: 02 4352 1011 
 

Youth Co-Ordinator  Gabbi Scherer 
Email: gabbi.scherer@bbcatholic.org.au 
  

Parish Email: wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Website: https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/wyong/ 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/wyongcatholicparish 

ST CECILIA’S CHURCH  
23 Byron St Wyong 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00pm  Sun 7.30am & 9.30am 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon-Sat: 8.00am, Monday 9.15am (School Term) 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday morning after the 8am 
Mass & Saturday at 4.30pm 

ST JOHN FISHER MASS CENTRE  
Hicks Lane Tumbi Umbi 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00 pm  Sun: 8.30am & 5pm 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon, Wed, Thurs  8:00am Tue & Fri: 9.15am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday at 4.30pm 

KEEP US IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Prayer: The most valuable gift you can give 
someone. 
Sick: Harriet Powell, Danae Roe,  Peter Ford,      
Harry Hall, Michael Briggs, Christine Heffernan,   
Jennese Thompson,  Leeann Hazelton, Bernadette 
Kiely, Steve Durnford, Ann Durnford, Maureen   
Mulheron, Angela Watts, Terence (Ted) Dafter, Finn 
McConnon, Christine, Jacqui Stacey, Josie Campbell, 
Dave, Rodney, Gwen Dwyer,  Helen Waters, Rod & 
Pauline Cornwell, Marie  Rheinberger, Hannah 
Hopwood, Joan Mabbutt, Irene Dainty, Eoin, Paula, 
Peter Meury, Jai Coleman, Danielle,  Frank Farrugia, 
Betty McDermott, David Myers, Adam Smith, Frank 
Laoulach 
Recently Deceased:  Richard Mahinay,  
Carol Dafter, Raymond (Ray) Baker,  
Fay King (Regina Preston’s Aunt), Moira Grace, 
Maureen Murphy, Dorrie Betts 
Anniversary February: Bill Cullinan, John 
Kiernan, Rosie Attard, Natividad Dieta, Rita Muscat, 
Rod McCarthy, Victor Gibbs., Frank Costa 

Safeguarding Message  
 

Wyong parish is committed to safeguarding. All children, young 
persons and vulnerable adults have a right to feel safe and be 
safe. If you have a concern about the safety of anyone in the  
parish, please raise your concern with Fr Raul, Fr Alex or  
Fr Teody. The contact details are on the back to the Bulletin.   



First Sunday of Lent 
18 February 2024 

THE LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 
First Reading Genesis 9:8-15 
A reading from the book of Genesis 
I will recall the covenant between myself and you ... the waters shall never again become a flood to destroy all 
flesh. 
God spoke to Noah and his sons, 'See, I establish my Covenant with you, and with your descendants after you; 
also with every living creature to be found with you, birds, cattle and every wild beast with you: everything that 
came out of the ark, everything that lives on the earth. I establish my Covenant with you: nothing of flesh shall 
be swept away again by the waters of the flood. There shall be no flood to destroy the earth again.' 
God said, 'Here is the sign of the Covenant I make between myself and you and every living creature with you for 
all generations: I set my bow in the clouds and it shall be a sign of the Covenant between me and the earth. 
When I gather the clouds over the earth and the bow appears in the clouds, I will recall the Covenant between 
myself and you and every living creature of every kind. And so the waters shall never again become a flood to 
destroy all things of flesh.' 
 

The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 
Responsorial Psalm Ps 24:4-9 
R. Your ways, O Lord, are love and truth to those who keep your covenant. 
 
Second Reading 1 Peter 3:18-22 
A reading from the first letter of St Peter 
The water of the flood is a type of the baptism which saves you now. 
Christ himself, innocent though he was, died once for sins, died for the guilty, to lead us to God. In the body he 
was put to death, in the spirit he was raised to life, and, in the spirit, he went to preach to the spirits in prison. 
Now it was long ago, when Noah was still building that ark which saved only a small group of eight people 'by 
water', and when God was still waiting patiently, that these spirits refused to believe. That water is a type of the 
baptism which saves you now, and which is not the washing off of physical dirt but a pledge made to God from a 
good conscience, through the resurrection of Jesus Christ, who has entered heaven and is at God's right hand, 
now that he has made the angels and Dominations and Powers his subjects. 
 

The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 
Gospel Acclamation Matthew 4:4 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 
No one lives on bread alone, 
but on every word that comes from the mouth of God. 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 
 
Gospel Mark 1:12-15 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark 
He was tempted by Satan, and the angels looked after him. 
The Spirit drove Jesus out into the wilderness, and he remained there for forty days, and was tempted by Satan. 
He was with the wild beasts, and the angels looked after him. 
After John had been arrested, Jesus went into Galilee. There he proclaimed the Good News from God.  
'The time has come' he said 'and the kingdom of God is close at hand. Repent, and believe the Good News.' 
 

The Gospel of the Lord. 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 







WYONG ANGLICAN CHURCH 

 

You’re Invited to join the SRE teacher and Chaplain on how God is moving 
in amazing ways at our local schools. 

 

Place - Wyong Anglican Church, Byron Street, Wyong 

 

Time - 8 am till 10am 

 

Date - Saturday 17th February 

 

Bring friends and family who you think might be interested if you'd like, 
RSVP – Christine for catering purposes (It's just a donation for breakfast) 



LENT 2024 WITH THE CATHOLIC GUY, BRUCE DOWNES 

Lent is a time when we can grow closer to God and prepare our hearts for the true meaning of 
Easter. Be inspired. Be refreshed. Be renewed! 

For 40 days you will receive a short, practical and inspiring video in your inbox every morning to 
help you make this Lenten journey more powerful and prayerful. This program is FREE and you 
can sign up here: https://BruceDownes.org/Lent 

Go to BruceDownes.org for more information. 

  

Please pass this invitation on to your parishioners, families and friends and we pray this will be a 
time of great renewal for you personally and in the people whom you lead.   

  

Kind Regards 

 

 

Sandra Purcell 

The Catholic Guy Ministry 

https://BruceDownes.org/Lent


SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER 

 

The monthly meetings of the Fraternity have been changed: 

  

The meetings will be held in the Reynolds Room on the SECOND FRIDAY of each month, beginning 
on 9th February at 1:00 pm - straight after the  11:45 am Mass at Our Lady of the Rosary Parish, 
The Entrance, 

 

A warm invitation is extended to everyone. 

 

For additional information about the Franciscan charism, please see the website:  

http://www.ofsaustralia.org.au 

 

Secretary: Gerard Price ofs , Mob. 0439 519 018." 

 

Thank you, 

I do appreciate your help, 

Gerard Price  

Secretary 

http://www.ofsaustralia.org.au









